
 
 

No. 283 
 

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHERN TERRITORY 
 

WRITTEN QUESTION 
 

Mr Maley to the Minister for Infrastructure, Planning and Logistics: 
 

Cavenagh Street Shade Structure 
 
1. Please provide the latest cumulative total and itemised breakdown of 

costs of designing, delivering, maintaining and upgrading the Cavenagh 
Street Shade Structure? 
 

2. The growth of the vines has failed to improve, even after the installation 
of the jute netting.  What are you now going to do about the slow growth 
of vines?  

 
3. Will you consider planting a replacement vine?  Will you consider 

obtaining independent expert advice?  
 

4. What, if anything, is being done about the treated wood, which is 
deteriorating due to exposure to sun and water?   

 
5. Have there been any claims from the public from motor vehicles being 

damaged due to liquids dripping from the wooden shade structure?  If yes, 
how many and what cost? 

 
6. How long is the wood on the shade structure expected to last?  When is 

it expected this will need to be replaced?  Is there a budget for this 
replacement? 

 
7. It is reported that the periodic cost of maintenance for the shade structure 

is approximately $4,000 per month.  Is that still the cost?  If not, what is 
the current cost?  What is included in this charge?  Can this cost be 
reduced in any way? 


